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Select Board Minutes 

                                             Tuesday, February 7, 2023 
                                                                7:00pm 

 

The Select Board Regular Meeting was held virtually in accordance with the Governor’s Executive Order 
Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L.c.30A. S.20. 
 

Select Board participants:    
Rich Maiore, Erin McBee, Kara Minar, Charles Oliver. Don Ludwig was absent. 
Town Department attendees:   
Town Administrator Tim Bragan, Assistant Town Administrator Marie Sobalvarro Executive Assistant 
Julie Doucet 
Additional participants:  
Eric Loth and Lou Minicucci from Minco Development, Lou Russo, Mike Kennedy, Jim Mazik 
 
Proposed Harvard Village development - Ayer Road  
Eric Loth and Lou Minicucci from Minco Development came to present their vision for the property 
located at 185, 187 & 203 Ayer Road (corner near Rt 2 across from Dunkin Donuts). Loth explained a 
smart growth overly district would be necessary for this type of development. They are proposing 
housing under 40B & 40R. The project will also include retail space. They plan to offer condo type rentals 
studio size up to 3 bedrooms. Resident/Developer Lou Russo is the owner of the property. He and his 
associate Greg Winter have been in discussions with Minco Development. Loth spoke about the 
development they are currently working on in Newburyport as well as recent projects in Andover that 
would be similar to what is being proposed in Harvard. Minco owner Lou Minicucci gave a background 
on his company that was established in the 1980’s. He explained development under Chapter 40R has 
become an attractive option for municipalities to provide an array of housing that caters to everyone 
from young professionals to empty nesters. 
 

The Select Board members had some questions and agreed to vote on the proposal to move forward to 
the next steps in the process. Member Kara Minar said with a project of this size would it make sense to 
gain perspective from the other town departments especially the school sooner in the process however 
most agreed this will happen during the Planning Board hearing process.  
 

Presentation of the ADA self-evaluation & transition plan 
Mike Kennedy and Jim Mazik for the Centers of Living and Working reviewed the plan in great detail. 
Everyone agreed the report includes a multitude of areas the town can and should address. The plan will 
be used to prioritize how best to move forward. Commission on Disabilities members Davida Bagatelle 
and Toni Spacciapoli will assist in helping the town decide how best to proceed. 
 

Special Town Meeting warrant; vote on articles/assignments 
By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Minar – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board unanimously to 
support article 1. Rich Maiore will speak to this article at the STM.  
By a roll call Oliver – aye, McBee – aye, Minar – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to 
support article 2. Charles Oliver will speak to this article at the STM. 
By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Minar – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore – aye, the board voted unanimously to 
support article 3. Town Administrator Tim Bragan and DPW Director Tim Kilhart will speak to this article. 
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By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Minar – aye, Oliver – aye, Maiore - aye, the board voted unanimously to 
support article 4. Erin McBee will speak to this article at the STM. 
 

Chair Rich Maiore exited the meeting at 8:50pm. Vice Chair Erin McBee chaired the rest of the meeting. 
 

Act on Worcester Retirement COLA   
The board decided to defer on this item. 
 

Act on Regional 911 Emergency Communication District Agreement 
By a roll call vote, McBee – aye, Minar – aye, Oliver – aye, the board voted unanimously to approve the 
amended agreement. 
 

Act on Fruitland Museum Board of Directors change required by the ABCC 
By a roll call vote, Minar – aye, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, the bord voted unanimously to approve the 
Fruitland’s Museum change of Board of Directors as required by the ABCC. 
 

Public Communication  
Paul Green requested a summary/FAQ document for the CPC and water connection articles being 
presented at the Special Town Meeting.  He was surprised there were no public hearings held. He asked 
if they could be reconsidered if not passed at this meeting. 
 

Abbe Besse, School Committee Chair, offered comments related to the proposed development on Ayer 
Road. She spoke about their need to understand the potential impact to the school system. 
 

Minutes 1/5 & 1/17  
By a roll call vote, Minar – aye, McBee – aye, Oliver – aye, the board voted unanimously to approve the 
minutes from 1/5 & 1/17, as presented. 
 

Staff Report/Updates (Attachment A) 
 

Select Board Reports 
Kara Minar announced the Historic Commission is in need of a member who is an architect. She 
reported Harvard Devens Jurisdiction Committee are reviewing MassDevelopment budgets. She said the 
Climate Initiative Committee is working on plans for Earth Day. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm 
 

Documents referenced: 
Harvard Village development designs – dated 2.1.2023 
Minco Smart Growth Overlay District draft - dated 2.1.2023 
ADA self-evaluation & transition plan – dated Dec 2022 
STM warrant – dated 2.13.2023 
Worcester Retirement COLA letter – dated 1.6.2023 
Regional 911 Emergency Communication District Agreement – dated 12.2.2022 
Fruitland’s Museum request – dated 1.13.2023 
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